
GENERAL PHILIP KEARNY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
601 Fairmount Avenue

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19123
Sabrina Scott-Feggins, Principal

215 400-7590 Telephone 215 400-7591 Fax

October 3, 2023

Dear Parents / Guardians of Third Grade:

As a parent / guardian of a student attending General Philip Kearny Elementary School
that is receiving Federal Title I dollars, you have the right to know if your child is assigned to or
taught for four (4) or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who has a Bachelor’s Degree but
does not hold permanent state certification.

Presently, your child is being taught by a teacher holding an Emergency State Certification in
Elementary Education . “Appropriately State Certified” teachers are required by the Every
Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).

If you have any questions or concerns, you may schedule a meeting with me to discuss the
matter further.

Sincerely,

Sabrina Scott Feggins

Principal



GENERAL PHILIP KEARNY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
601 Fairmount Avenue

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19123
Sabrina Scott-Feggins, Principal

215 400-7590 Telephone 215 400-7591 Fax

Dear Parents / Guardians of Middle Years Learning Support :

As a parent / guardian of a student attending General Philip Kearny Elementary School
that is receiving Federal Title I dollars, you have the right to know if your child is assigned to or
taught for four (4) or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who has a Bachelor’s Degree but
does not hold permanent state certification.

Presently, your child is being taught by a teacher holding an Emergency State Certification in
Special Education . “Appropriately State Certified” teachers are required by the Every Student
Succeeds Act (ESSA).

If you have any questions or concerns, you may schedule a meeting with me to discuss the
matter further.

Sincerely,

Sabrina Scott Feggins

Principal



GENERAL PHILIP KEARNY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
601 Fairmount Avenue

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19123
Sabrina Scott-Feggins, Principal

215 400-7590 Telephone 215 400-7591 Fax

Dear Parents / Guardians of Kindergarten Students:

As a parent / guardian of a student attending General Philip Kearny Elementary School
that is receiving Federal Title I dollars, you have the right to know if your child is assigned to or
taught for four (4) or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who has a Bachelor’s and a Master’s
Degree but does not hold permanent state certification.

Presently, your child is being taught by a teacher holding an Emergency State Certification in
Elementary Education . “Appropriately State Certified” teachers are required by the Every
Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).

If you have any questions or concerns, you may schedule a meeting with me to discuss the
matter further.

Sincerely,

Sabrina Scott Feggins

Principal



GENERAL PHILIP KEARNY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
601 Fairmount Avenue

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19123
Sabrina Scott-Feggins, Principal

215 400-7590 Telephone 215 400-7591 Fax

Dear Parents / Guardians of Middle Years Mathematics Students :

As a parent / guardian of a student attending General Philip Kearny Elementary School
that is receiving Federal Title I dollars, you have the right to know if your child is assigned to or
taught for four (4) or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who has a Bachelor’s Degree and
K=6 Elementary Education certification but does not hold permanent state certification in
mathematics.

Presently, your child is being taught by a teacher holding an Emergency State Certification in
Middle Years Mathematics . “Appropriately State Certified” teachers are required by the Every
Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).

If you have any questions or concerns, you may schedule a meeting with me to discuss the
matter further.

Sincerely,

Sabrina Scott Feggins

Principal


